24 October 1979

Dear Harold,

Thanks for your letter of the 17th to Paul and me. I am indeed
sorry to learn that your wife has been under the weather and I do hope
she is now recovered. Do take care of your own health, dear Harold.

About Nosenko: the only information I have is in the HSCA volumes
which I have indexed and which I hope that Paul is sending you regularly
(the individual indexes, I mean). I have just finished Vol. IV Hearings,
which has Helms and much Nosenko information.

These indexes which I have been doing, in collaboration with Gary
@wens of London, Cntario, will be published next year by Scarecrow
Press, which will reprint in the same volume my Subject Index to the WR.
I do hope that this will prove useful to you and our colleagues and to
the researchers of the future.

An entrepreneur named Mitchell called me yesterday from Washington
offering me a consultancy on an Italian film project on the assassination.
I turned him down because of my preoccupation with the indexing project
and I hope that you don't mind but I did give him your name, Jjust in case
you should be interested in the honorarium that is offered.

Warm personal regards,

As ever,



